I strongly object to the prospect/submission of the Maxwell Underground Coal Project situated in the Jerry's Plains region. This project will have a devastating effect on the land and water table in the area, affecting not only two major horse studs who supply substantial employment to the area and are the cornerstone of a larger breeding industry that supplies the entire hunter valley with enormous commercial benefits.
This mine will have a negative and critical effect on the existing water table, an extraordinary and astonishing risk to take in a country where water is not only a rare and valuable commodity but also the lifeblood of the surrounding agricultural enterprises.
Subsidence is also a real and seemingly accepted risk which will affect and indeed possibly terminate the use of major access roads in the area with obvious negative effects on the community.
There will also be further negative effects from the mine concerning gas emissions and noise pollution but clearly the clear and present threat to the water table and Hunter River are at the forefront of any community and agricultural concerns.
This mine should not go ahead.

